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In Newsletter No 7 we want to share with you some of the findings and experiences from 

the trial MLC inspections that we have been carrying out. 

We firstly want to thank the Companies and the crews on the ships that were willing to step 

forward to help us train some of our surveyors. The first few were daunting even for those 

of us who have been working on MLC for years so we can imagine the mixed feelings 

onboard in being “one of the first”.  So far things have gone well and everyone who has 

taken part has (hopefully) learnt a great deal. 

The following are from a presentation given at a recent ship superintendents’ training course 

held on the Isle of Man.  

     

 

 

Slide 1 shows the time that an MLC inspection has been taking. While it is only a small 

sample it would seem to confirm the similarities that exist between current SMC ILO/178 

audits and an MLC inspection.  Broadly speaking it appears that separate visits for SMC and 

MLC may take 8 to 10 hours each whereas a combined visit looks like being 10 to 12 hours. 

One way that this can be achieved is if much of the paperwork (SEA, hours of rest etc) can 

be sent to this office for review before the inspection and then verified onboard.  We will 

have more information on this later. 
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Slide 2 
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Slide 3 

 

Slides 2 and 3 are examples of a trial inspection report that has been produced and sent to 

the Company for advice. It is a report that is being developed as we gain more experience 

and the final report forms may well look different.   
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The final slide shows the areas where deficiencies were found during the trial inspections. 

The 14 areas for inspection as required in Title 5 Appendix A 5-I are shown (the areas in 

italics are additional but fall under the requirements of an SEA).  The areas that are causing 

most deficiencies are not surprisingly the MLC areas that are either new or are not within an 

SMC audit or ILO178 inspection; 

Reg 1.4 Recruitment and placement –labour supply agencies are not yet licensed or 

certified. 
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Reg 2.1 Seafarers employment agreements – again this is a new area and as yet seafarers 

do not have an SEA the meets the requirements of MLC. 

We believe that creating seafarers employment agreements and producing the DMLC Part II 

will be the biggest challenge under MLC and are areas that should be tackled sooner rather 

that later. 


